
From: Krueger, Sarah E - DNR 
Sent: Tuesday, June 13, 2023 4:24 PM 
To: Tom Flick; Dombrowski, Frank J; Gazza, Dean 
Subject: Ellen Kort Peace Park - Timing for completion of construction and 

documentation 
 
Good Afternoon Frank and Tom, 
 
I wanted to check in with you both related to the completion of the construction activities at the Ellen 
Kort Peace Park located at the Appleton Cty (Coal Tar) MGP Site (BRRTS # 02-45-000042).   
 
The July 30, 2020 Approval to Manage Solid Waste under Wis. Admin. Code § NR718.12 For On-Site 
Management requires documentation of the material management activities and updated cover 
maintenance plan within 60 days of the completion of this project. The Appleton City (Coal Tar) MGP 
site 2022 Annual Report received by DNR March 3, 2023 indicates that the construction work began 
June 2022 and that when work is completed the documents would be provided by the City of Appleton 
and We Energies respectively.  
 
If you could please provide an update as to when the construction and documentation is expected I 
would appreciate it.  
 
Be aware that I will be on leave starting this week through September 11, 2023, and another reviewer 
may be assigned if the necessary documentation is provided while I am out of the office. 
 
Thank you, 
Sarah 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Sarah Krueger, P.G. 
Contaminated Sediment Specialist 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Avenue, Green Bay WI 54313-6727 
Phone: (920) 510-8277 
Sarah.Krueger@wisconsin.gov 
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